Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Quest Corporation of America, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation announces public meetings to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, December 11, 2014, 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 Noon
PLACE: Disney Wilderness Preserve Conservation Learning Center, 2700 Scrub Jay Trail, Kissimmee, Florida 34759
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No.: 4336937-1-22-01
Federal Aid Project ID No.: 7777 246 A
Project Description: The Poinciana Parkway Southport Connector Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study is identifying and evaluating transportation alternatives from Pleasant Hill Road to Florida’s Turnpike. FDOT is currently performing an Alternatives Corridor Evaluation (ACE).
The second Agency Project Advisory Group (APAG) meeting is scheduled for December 11, 2014 at 10:00 a.m. at the Disney Wilderness Preserve Conservation Learning Center, 2700 Scrub Jay Trail, Kissimmee, Florida 34759. This meeting is intended to coordinate with environmental resource agencies having permitting and/or approval authority for the project and with other governmental and non-governmental organizations with an interest in the project. Please contact Eileen LaSeur, Consultant Public Involvement Coordinator, by phone: (407)883-8257 or by email: Eileen.LaSeur@QCAusa.com if you (or a representative) are planning to attend this meeting.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Ms. Eileen LaSeur at the phone number or email address above.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Ms. Eileen LaSeur at the phone number or email address above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Ms. Amy Sirmans, FDOT Project Manager at (386)943-5404 or via email: Amy.Sirmans@dot.state.fl.us. Additional information on the project is also available on the project website: www.southportconnector.com.
